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NORTH SYDNEY DISTRICT RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES'

ASSOCIATION INC

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

FOR THE PRESENTATION OF THE

ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET FOR THE

1 EA

THE ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1994

TO BE HELD AT

NORTH SYDNEY LEAGUES CLUB LIMITED

12 ABBOTT STREET,
CAMMERAY

KAMARAIGAL ROOM

ON

THURSDAY, JANUARY 27TH, 1994

AT 7-30 PM




AGENDA
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

L A MINUTES SILENCE IN REMEMBRANCE OF OUR FELLOW REFEREES
2 VISITORS
3. APOLOGIES
4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
8 CORRESPONDENCE
6. PRESENTATION OF THE ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET
7. ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS:
. PATRON
. PRESIDENT
. HONORARY SECRETARY
. HONORARY TREASURER

.HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY

. HONORARY SOCIAL SECRETARY

. VICE PRESIDENTS (3)

. DELEGATES TO NSW REFEREES ASSOCIATION
.DELEGATES TO NORTH SYDNEY JUNIOR LEAGUE
. HONORARY AUDITORS

. SUB-COMMITTEES

8. LIFE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:
THAT THE NAME OF MR MICHAEL QUAILEY BE PLACED BEFORE MEMBERS
AT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING FOR CONSIDERATION OF LIFE

MEMBERSHIP FOR THE YEAR 1993.

9. GENERAL BUSINESS

BRIAN MINNETT JOHN BOYLE
PRESIDENT SECRETARY



OFFICE BEARERS AND COMMITTEES

FOR 1993

PATRON:

PRESIDENT

HONORARY SECRETARY:

HONORARY TREASURER:

HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY:

HONORARY SOCIAL SECRETARY

VICE PRESIDENTS; SENIOR:
INTERMEDIATE:

JUNIOR:

DELEGATES TO NSW REFEREES:
DELEGATES TO JUNIOR LEAGUE:

HONORARY AUDITORS:

CONTROLLER OF PAYMENTS:
PUBLIC OFFICER

GEAR STEWARD:
DELEGATE FROM JUNIOR LEAGUE:

COACHING CO-ORDINATORS:

MINI/MOD EXAMINERS:

MR. BILL LALOR

MR. BRIAN MINNETT
MR. JOHN BOYLE

MR. ROBERT KIDDLE
MR. JIM NEAL

MR. JIM NEAL

MR. COLIN JONES

MR. MICHAEL QUAILEY

MR. CHRIS HAYES

MR. DAVID SMITHERAM
MR. STAN WATSON

MR. DARRIN REDGATE
MR. MICHAEL QUAILEY

MR. STEVEN BETTS
MR. GEOFF MCMANNUS

MR MICHAEL QUAILEY

'MR. JIM NEAL

MR JIM BRANNIGAN

MR. JIM NEAL
MR. BRIAN MINNETT

MR. JOHN BOYLE (MINI-MOD)

MR. MICHAEL QUAILEY
MR. ROBERT KIDDLE
MR. COLIN JONES

MR. MICHAEL QUAILEY
MR. JOHN BOYLE




COMMITTEES

LIFE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: MR. BRIAN BARRY v/
: MR. GEOFF McMANUS
MR. JOHN QUINN

BOB PURCELL TROPHY COMMITTEE: MR. COLIN JONES (CHAIRMAN)
MR. STEVEN BETTS
MR. BILL LALOR
MR. GEOFF McMANUS
MR. JOHN QUINN
MR. JIM NEAL

SPONSORSHIP COMMITTEE: MR. CHRIS HAYES (CHAIRMAN)
MR. DARRIN REDGATE
MR. LESTER MENGEL
MR. STEPHEN GREIG

SOCIAL COMMITTEE: MR. JIM NEAL (CHAIRMAN)
MR. DAVID SMITHERAM
MISS. NARELLE ROBINSON
MR. DAVID LOMBARDO
MR. MARK DRADY
MR. BOB TALBOT
MR. STEVEN TULINSKY

1993 GOLF DAY COMMITTEE: MR. STEPHEN CLARK (CHAIR)
MR. BILL LALOR
MR. STEVEN BETTS
MR. COLIN JONES
MR. JOHN QUINN
MR. JOHN BOYLE
MR. ROBERT KIDDLE
MR. MARK DRADY
MR. MICHAEL QUAILEY
MR. BILL GRECH

GOLF CAPTAIN: MR. STEPHEN CLARK

JUNIOR LEAGUE COMMITTEES

REPRESENTATIVES ON JUDICIARY: MR. BRIAN BARRY
MR. WILLIAM LALOR

APPOINTMENTS BOARD: MR. BRIAN MINNETT (CHAIR)
MR. JIM NEAL
MR. BILL LALOR
MR. JOHN QUINN
MR. BRIAN BARRY
MR. BERT COWLEY

DISTRICT CLUB COMMITTEES

JUNIOR DEVELOPMENT: MR. JOHN BOYLE




PATRON'S REPORT

Being a referee is a somewhat thankless taskwith countless numbers of brick-bats and very few
bouquets. Perhaps a quotation could be phrased:

"Never in the fields of human conflict is so much thrown by so many at
50 few.

Neverless it is heartening to see that this year so many young people have joined our
Association ranks to learn and enjoy the fine art of refereein g. Congratulations to all.

It would be remiss of me not to also congratulate our Executive for a job well done, all referees

who officiated in the Final Series and all members of the Association for their efforts over the
season.

I hope that we can all carry on and keep the Association's Name in the forefront of refereeing
for many years to come.

See you all in 1994,

Bill Lalor
Patron



PRESIDENT'S REPORT

1993, as you will see from John's following Report, started with the Annual NSW Golf Day -
this year at Asquith Golf Club. With my limited experience of golf, they tell me it was quite a
good course, but unfortunately we didn't get good backing from the Golf Club itself, which lead
to a few problems. I'm sure all players enjoyed themselves though. The Golf Day Committee,
headed by Stephen Clark, did a great job - I'm sure most people wouldn't realise what is
involved behind the scenes.

This year all Committee members worked hard and made everyone's job that much easier. This
should continue in 1994 and, as you will see, with our working year changed somewhat this
again should help the incoming commit to organise better for the coming season.

As in past years, most of the President’s remarks are usually reported in full by the Secretary, so
I will leave my words to that of making you aware of the work your Committee has put in: Bill
Lalor, Your Patron, always there, when able, to give you help and support. Colin Jones has
again given all the time he can; his experience and help during the year has been of great
assistance to me. To our other Vice Presidents - Michael Quailey (thanks for all the computer
work) and Chris Hayes (his first year on thé Executive Committee), gave a lot of help and
support to their fellow referees. Then there is Robert Kiddle ( the Bob Purcell Trophy Winner
for 1993) - this alone speaks for itself. This year besides his grade commitments, Robert has put
a lot of time and effort into the Association - a worthy recipient - Congratulations Robert.

Jim Neal again worked tirelessly as you will read later on in the report. Finally to John, your
Secretary - over the years he has worked hard and long to gain, get and do what is best for the
Association. This was rewarded this year by his Life Membership - again, John, my sincere
congratulations - well deserved.

To all the Committee, my thanks for all your work. A word of warning to all elected persons -
you will have a high standard to keep. If you are successful _ do your best - that's all that is
asked of you.

Over the many years of involvement in this Association, I have gained some great satisfaction in
seeing the development of all referees _ from the new, the young, and the older members, and
maybe, I hope, helping in their development. In the coming years there are going to be changes
- T hope for the better. It will need a lot of dedication, patience, temperament, restraint and
guidance from Senior members. Please learn to listen, accept criticism - knocks are very easy to
get - praise is harder -again, please be patient.

To Wayne Lambkin (the Junior League Administrator) and Jim Brannigan - our thanks for your
help and support.



When I single these final two people for my thanks, I do not take away anything from all the
members whom I can call "friends". John Quinn, thank you for all the support you gave
Dymphy and I during this year, which hasn't been good health-wise (it's got to get better) -no
better friend you can get. Also thanks to my wife, Dymphy (she has also had problems) , but
without her it would be impossible to do my job.

All the best for Christmas and the New Year. Let's hope 1994 will be bigger, better and brighter
for all of us.

BRIAN MINNETT
PRESIDENT

Our President and his wife
Brian and Dymphy Minnett



SECRETARY'S REPORT

Dear Members,

It is with great pleasure I present to you, the 1993 Annual Report and Balance Sheet. In this
report I have tried to compile an accurate reflection of the state of the Association.
Unfortunately, as like last year the Association was left without a major sponsor, it is hoped
that this will be rectified by the start of the 1994 season.

The year got off to a flying start with our Association hosting the Annual NSW Referees Golf
Day at Asquith Golf Course over the Australia Day Holiday. First off it would be remiss of me
not to thank Canterbury Referees Association on winning the Main Trophy. Also to one of our
Juniors, Mark Drady, who I believe had to hire a truck to get all his trophies home at the end of
the day. On behalf of the Association I would like to thank all sponsors who provided trophies
and awards on the day, without your support and generosity it would be hard for an
Association like ours to hold such and important event. Also thanks should be given to our
Golf Captain, Stephen Clark, and his hard working Committee for making the day such a great
SUCCESS.

Again this year saw the loss of a number of our most senior active members and with the
introduction of the A2 Grade our remaining members were called upon to do a lot of work both
on and off the field. With the extra Senior games it meant a number of our up-incoming referees
were able to obtain invaluable experience. It is hoped that they will carry on the good work of
last year into the future.

1994 also saw a first for the Association when we sent two of our Junior members in the
company of our President and his wife to Victoria to referee. I believe Skye Edwards and
Michael Haynes learn't alot from the experience and should stand them in good stead in their
future careers.

1994 saw our Grade members again have a good year, with most of our Grade Squad being
appointed to the Final Series in the Winfield Cup and the Metro. Cup. Congratulations to all of
them.

This year the Association has had a number of social events which are written in more detail
later in the Report, but I believe one of the highlights of 1993 has to be the Dinner meeting in
June where the Association honoured Ray Smyth, Terry Leafler and Herb Carrick on Fifty (50)
years as members of our Association. It was great to see our Junior Members talking to some
of our more Senior Members on how refereeing has changed over the years. The Main table of
Ray Smyth, Terry Leafler, Bert Cowley, John Montgomery, John Quinn, Brian Barry, Bill
Lalor and Ron Carey consisted of 7 Life Members and I wouldn't even try to guess the amount
of years of refereeing experience that was on that table and availble to our Association. It was
definitely a night to remember.



Another Social event I believe should be mentioned is the Annual Wine Weekend. A great time
was had by all. Thanks to Dymphy and Brian Minnett for all the work they put into arranging
the event. Unfortunately the weekend was marred by the illness of Brian, but fortunately for
Brian and the Association he is well on the road to recovery.

At this time I would like to thank a few people and organisations for their help throughout this
year and proceeding ones:

To Brian Marsden, Wayne Lambkin and the Board of Management of the Junior
League, congratulations on the completion of a successful year and thank you for your

support.
To Ian McCall, LLes Mathews and the Executive of the NSW Referees Association
thank you for your support and assistance throughout the year.

On a personal note this year has been and up and down year for me as your Secretary. Due to
work commitments and other reasons I have had to be away for a number of periods of time.It
has been a lot easier with the help of a very supportive Executive:

Brian Minnett, the heart and soul of the Association, thank you for your help and
friendship.

Robert Kiddle, again provided the Association with a great deal of Professionalism in
his role of Treasurer.

Jim Neal, thanks for all the work when I was away.

Our Vice Presidents: Colin Jones, Michael Quailey and Chris Hayes who are always
there when the Association needs a hand.

Bill Lalor, Patron, thank you for your guidence and support.

To my Fiancee, Karen, and to JohnQuinn thank you for your friendship and your unselfish
support.

Finally, this Association has a long and proud tradition. It is made up of members both young
and old as proven by our Dinner Meeting in June. For this Association to survive we need to do
our part and take a little pride in the Association we represent and ourselves. When the election
of Office Bearers and Committees are on don't just shout someone elses name but think of your
own. Maybe you can help.

I look forward to seeing you all in 1994.

John Boyle
Honoray Secretary
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NORTH SYDNEY REFEREES EXECUTIVE FOR1993

JOHN BOYLE
HONORARY
SECRETARY ON
RECEIPT OF HIS
LIFE
MEMBERSHIP
BLAZER




BOB AND JANELLE TALBOT
WITH OUR PRESIDENT AND HIS WIFE
BRIAN AND DYMPHY MINNETT

SOME OF OUR LADY REFEREE'S
NARELLE ROBINSON,JOANNE MITCHELL,NATALIE THURGOOD
ILANA BUDAI AND SHEREE HANLEY



GRADE REPORT

1993 saw our Grade Members, Stephen Clark, Steven Betts, Colin Jones, Robert Kiddle, Jim
Neal and Martin Ryan, have a successful year and before we start to list the individual
achievements of our members, let us first say that the whole Association is proud of your efforts
and Appointments in 1993 and our congratulations go to each and every one of you.

Stephen Clark continued his hard work from previous seasons by maintaining his position in First
Grade throughout the year and culminated the year by being appointed to a President Cup Semi-
Final Centre.

Ever perennial, Steve Betts, after his great year last year, continued in fine fashion with solid
performances throughout the year. Steve's year culminated in being appointed to the Reserve
Grade Grand Final Line.

Robert Kiddle was often seen on First and Reserve Grade Lines and was rewarded through the
year with his appointment to a U/19 Representative Fixture Line and finally as In-Goal Touch-
judge in the First Grade Grand Final.

Jim Neal, experienced an up and down year. He was rewarded at the end of the year for his
dedication and hard work with the Metropolitan Cup First Grade Grand Final Line and a
Presidents Cup Semi-Final Line.

Colin Jones again had a solid year with his continuing performances on First Grade lines and was
rewared for his efforts with appointments to the President's Cip Semi-Finals.

Finally, Martin Ryan, Martin this year had more important things on his mind this year with his
trip to Ireland for his wedding. When he was here Martin put in some good performances which
enabled him to do some Reserve Grade lines. Hopefully 1994 will see Martin move further up the
ladder and win a permanent spot in Reserve grade and challenging for Firsts.

In Conclusion to all our Grade Members, our Association is very proud of the efforts you put in
both on the field and off it and our good wishes go with you into 1994 and beyond.

Honorary Secretary
John Boyle



JUNIOR LEAGUE REPORT

As some of our older members would no doubt remember, the Junior League Season once
commenced some time in May and concluded in early August. How times have changed! In the
1990's we no longer have to get our gear out of mothballs because we only have to put it away for
a short period of time. Our season runs from Summer through to Spring and it tests the stamina
and dedication of all concerned. However, each year we all turn up fresh and ready to go as if it
was our first season. 1993 was no exception.

The year started with the incumbent Junior League Administrator Paul Heptonstall deciding that
Sydney was too cold and miserable so he moved way up North to help the North Queensland
Cowboys get started. We wish Paul all the best in his new endeavours. His place was ably filled by
an old face from the past, that of Wayne Lambkin. Wayne played in the Junior League for many
years before being graded so he has returned to see a lot of familiar faces. We thank Wayne for his
efforts in 1993 and we look forward to working with him in 1994,

At the beginning of the Season, the Junior League awarded Life Membership Barry Hanley from
the Brothers Club. This was a fitting reward as Barry has dedicated many years service not only to
his club but to Rugby League in general and he has been a friend to all our members when they
visited Tunks Park. Congratulations Barry! At the most recent Junior League AGM, Life
Membership was awarded to Brian Marsden and Bill Mansfield. Like Barry, both of these men
have dedicated service to their clubs and the game and the awards were a fitting tribute for their
clubs and the game and the awards were a fitting tribute for their efforts. Congratulations to both.

The Seven's Competition kicked off the Season and this year, it was held at Tunks Park. The day
was successful and all our members who officiated enjoyed themselves.

The regular season started in early April and like last year, the competitions showed good numbers
in the Mini/Mod age groups with a fall off in the teenage years and good numbers in the Open age
competition. In fact the numbers were so good in the Open age groups that a new competition was
formed. Called the A2, it featured those clubs with an A Reserve team but no A Grade team. The
disadvantage of this new competition was that as there were hardly any games in either the Under
17's or Under 19's, some of our referees who should have been honing their skills in those age
groups had to come up into the Reserve Grade Competitions and this important learning stage was
lost. On the positive side, they should be better for their runs in the higher competitions.

Both Grand Final days were held at North Sydney Oval although this year, the weather was not as
kind. Not withstanding this, all our members enjoyed themselves and we witnessed many a close
and exciting game, some only being decided in the last seconds of play. Our Congratulations go to
all teams and clubs that enjoyed Premiership success.

Our thanks also go to the clubs who looked after our members when visiting their grounds and to
the Junior League Executive for their assistance throughout the year. We look forward to working
with the new Board in the 1994.

Michael Quailey
Vice-President



JUNIOR REPRESENTATIVE REFEREES REPORT

1993 saw us with only one member in the Junior Representative Squad due to the transfer of Bill
Mifsud to Canberra. However, David Smitheram did himself and the Association proud.

David in his first year in the squad was appointed to Mathews and Ball Cup Lines. This season was very
much a learning experience for David and he will benefit greatly from the experience. He will no doubt
go onto bigger and better things in the future.

With the uncertainty about the structure of the competition in 1995, ie, who will be refereeing what and
the availability of our own District Representative Referees to our own Junior Leagues, the 1994 squad

now takes on more importance.

To those members nominated for the squad in 1994, we wish you the best of luck.

VALE

Unfortunately, 1993 did not pass without our families and friends losing loved ones. Our deepest
sympathies are extended to all who have suffered a bereavement during the last year.

MEETING DATES 1994

Would all members please take note of these dates and write them in your diaries NOW! All
meetings are either booked in the Kameraigal or Harry McKinnon Rooms at North Sydney
Leagues Club.

January 27th AGM

February 10th Gen. Meeting July 14th Gen. Meeting
March 17th Gen. Meeting August 11th Gen. Meeting
April 14th Gen. Meeting September 8th Gen. Meeting
May 12th Gen. Meeting October 13th Spare Date

June 16th Dinner Meeting December 8th AGM 1995



DISTRICT CLUB REPORT

Before a ball was kicked, 1993 promised so much after a frustrating year in 1992, but in the end it
just was not to be the Bears year. Many close games which should have been won were lost and
unfortunately injuries to key players at wrong times did not help the situation. The highlight of the
year was the winning of the Second Grade Premiership, Congratulations go to Peter Mulholand
and the players.

The NSWRL again started the year with the, The World Sevens Tournament. It was a great
success with teams competing from through out the world.

Our congratulations are extended to the following clubs for their competition wins in 1993:

Brisbane First Grade
» North Sydney Reserve Grade
% Easts Presidents Cup

Lets hope that we see the name of North Sydney at the top of that list at the end of the 1994
season.

Our thanks are extended to President Ray Beattie, Chief Executive Bob Saunders, Development
Officer Kevin Nicholls and his staff, Kelly Egan, Craig Wilson, Greg Florimo and Billy Moore and
Pat Baker for their help and support throughout the year and we look forward to working with
you in 1994.

LEAGUES CLUB REPORT

This year the Leagues Club again provided us with rooms to hold our monthly meetings,
sometimes it was difficult for them to find us a place but rooms were found and the Club looked
after us as they always do.

With the acquisition of the North Sydney Bowling Club by the Leagues Club, the Association
moved its Annual Presentation Night to the new venue and found it was a great success.

Our thanks to Bob Saunders, Ted Kerr and the Catering and Function staff for their help and
support on that night and throughout the year.



1993 GRAND FINAL APPOINTMENTS

A GRADE: PENNANT HILLS V A ITH

REFEREE: MICHAEL GUILBERT

TOUCH JUDGES: JOHN BOYLE & MARK MURRAY
A/RESERVE GRADE: BROTHERS V A ITH

REFEREE: DARRIN REDGATE

TOUCH JUDGES: SCOTT TRUELOVE & CHRIS HAYES
A2 GRADE: WILL HBY VA ITH

REFEREE: DAVID LOMBARDO

TOUCH JUDGES: BOB TALBOT & M.HAYNES

UNDER 19:BROTHERS V BEROWRA

REFEREE: DAVID SMITHERAM
TOUCH JUDGES: STAN WATSON & GERARD BAILEY

UNDER 15: PENNANT HILLS V BROTHERS

REFEREE: STEVEN TULINSKY
TOUCH JUDGES: CHRIS HAYES & SKYE EDWARDS

UNDER 14: PENNANT HILLS V ASQUITH

REFEREE: CHRIS HAYES
TOUCH JUDGES: NATALIE THURGOOD & STEVE SIMMONS

UNDER 13: BROTHERS V PENNANT HILLS
EEFEREE: SCOTT TRUELOVE

TOUCH JUDGES STEVEN DELVECCIO & SKYE EDWARDS

UNDER 12: PENNANT HILLS V ASQUITH

REFEREE: NATALIE THURGOOD
TOUCH JUDGES: RODNEY HANLEY & JOHN BOYLE




1993 GRAND FINAL APPOINTMENTS

CONTINUED

UNDER 11: PENNANT HILLS V ASQUITH

REFEREE: JIM NEAL
TOUCH JUDGES: JOANNE MITCHELL & MARK MILHAM

UNDER 10: ASQUITH V BROTHERS

REFEREE: JOHN PORTEOUS JNR
TOUCH JUDGES: NARELLE ROBINSON & JIM NEAL

UNDER 9: BROTHERS V HILLS HAWKS

REFEREE: STEVEN SIMMONS
TOUCH JUDGES: ILANA BUDAI & JIM NEAL

UNDER 8: PENNANT HILLS V ASQUITH

REFEREE: JOHN BOYLE
TOUCH JUDGES: AARON BROWNLOW & NARELLE ROBINSON

1993 MID-WEEK SCHOOLS COMPETITION FINALS

NORTH SYDNEY LEAGUES CLUB CUP

REFEREE: CHRIS HAYES

TOUCH JUDGES: NARELLE ROBINSON & MARK DRADY
HARRY MCKINNON SHIELD

REFEREE: SCOTT TRUELOVE

TOUCH JUDGES: NARELLE ROBINSON & MARK DRADY

THE KEN IRVINE MEMORIAL SHIELD

HOLY CROSS V ST CHRISTOPHERS

REFEREE; SCOTT TRUELOVE
TOUCH JUDGES: JOHN BOYLE & MICHAEL QUAILEY
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KEN IRVINE SHIELD PHOTOS
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TREASURERS REPORT

It has been quite a difficult year financially for the Association and its members. The
major contributing factors have been the hosting of the NSW Referees Golf Day and
the lack of sponsorship.

The Golf Day resulted in a net loss to the Association of $1828.50 and certainly placed
a heavy burden on funds at the start of the year.

Our lack of Sponsorship has been more of a burden to the members rather than the
Association. Unfortunately, all gear must be purchased by the referees themselves and
the expense to new referees is quite demanding.

Hopefully this situation will be addressed next year and the gear will be available
through sponsorship funds. Thanks to Brian and John and the rest of the Committee
for their assistance during the year.

Robert Kiddle
Treasurer

Jim Neal, Kelly and Robert Kiddle enjoying themselves at our
Presentation Night.
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NORTH SYDNEY DISTRICT RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES ASSOCIATION INC

BALANCE SHEET AS AT OCTOBER 31 1993

1992 1993
CURRENT ASSETS

1783.50 CASH ON DEPOSIT 1953.82
2308.00 INVENTORY (GEAR) 2187.00
1149.00 DEBTORS WOMEN'S RL 446.00

LADIES

NIGHT 420.00

MEMBERS 35.00 901.00
5240.50 5041.82

CURRENT LIABILITIES

420.00 RETAINED FUNDS FOR 1993 GOLF 0.00
"é;;(;(_);) TOTALLIABILITIES (_) _(_)—0
;1_5;26_;;) TOTAL NET ASSETS -5_(3;1“ é2

MEMBERS FUNDS
4820.50 RETAINED PROFITS 5041.82

4820.50 MEMBERS FUNDS 5041.82




PROFIT AND LOSS ACCOUNT FOR THE YEAR ENDING AS AT

OCTOBER 31 1993

1992

3024.40
31934.70
1524.00
3148.90
480.00
469.81
600.00
427.77
26.00
600.00
420.00
783.00
1364.00
69.00
0.00
0.00
44871.58

6244.70
32483.70
3410.05
790.99
100.00
75.44
347.77
10.00
558.75
0.00
398.00
387.54
902.00
420.00
0.00
0.00
0.00
46128.94
(1257.36)

6077.86

4820.50

4820.50

INCOME

FUNCTIONS (NOTE 1)

MATCH PAYMENTS
EQUIPMENT & GEAR
MEMBERSHIP FEES

PROV. INCOME WOMEN'S COMP
INTEREST

SPONSORSHIP GRANT TNT
DONATIONS

FINES

PROVISION FOR ADMIN GRANT
1993 GOLF DAY

1993 GOLF DAY RAFFLE

1993 SEMINAR

SUNDRY DEBTORS

INSURANCE

LIFE MEMBER JACKET

TOTAL INCOME

EXPENSES

FUNCTIONS (NOTE 1)
MATCH PAYMENTS
EQUIPMENT & GEAR
ADMIN EXPENSES
REFUNDS 1992 SEMINAR
BANK/G'MENT CHARGES
INSURANCE PREMIUMS
AFFILIATION FEE NSWLRLA
PRESENTATIONS/FLOWERS
TRAINING GROUND HIRE
RAFFLE

1993

2677.00
33274.60
2297.10
3481.46
446.00
201.68
1769.75
329.00
35.00
0.00
3775.00
0.00

0.00
455.00
555.00
71.25
49367.84

4575.70
33720.60
2778.80
523.65
0.00
82.06
975.2635
10.00
264.96
221.00
0.00

INVENTORY VALUATION ADJUSTMENT  121.00

1992 SEMINAR

PROVISION FOR 1993 GOLF DAY
1993 GOLF DAY

NEWCASTLE LADIES NIGHT
VIDEO EXPENSES

NET PROFIT (LOSS) FOR YEAR

RETAINED PROFIT AT BEGINNING
OF FINANCIAL YEAR

AVAILABLE FOR APPROPRIATION

RETAINED PROFIT (LOSS) AT END
OF FINANCIAL YEAR

0.00

0.00
5603.50
50.00
220.00
49146.52
221.32

4820.50

5041.82

5041.82




NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS FOR THE

YEAR

ENDING AS AT OCTOBER 31 1993

FUNCTION

Bowling Night
Dinner Meeting
Training Night BBQ's
Meeting Convivial
End of Season BBQ
Ladies Night

Wine Weekend

NOTE 1: FUNCTIONS

INCOME

0.00
672.00
0.00
0.00
0.00
1645.00
-360.00
26717.

EXPENSES

10.10
766.25
61.50
53.75
70.55
3253.55

360.00
4575.70

NET

( 10.10)
( 94.25)
( 61.50)
( 53.75)
( 70.55)
(1608.55)

0.00
(1898.70)

NOTE 2: ADMINISTRATION EXPENSES

Postage, Printing and Stationary

Filing Fee
Telephone

203.10
38.00

282.55
523.65

Paid to members
Affiliation Fee

Gear

Fines

Social Functions
Donations
Insurance

Life Member Jacket
Debtors

NOTE 3: MATCH PAYMENTS

25901.29
3441.46
2198.60

35.00
1419.00
134.00
555.00
71.25

(35.00)
33720.60




AUDITORS REPORT

TO: MEMBERS OF THE NORTH SYDNEY DISTRICT RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED

In our opinion, the accompanying accounts:
(a) Have been properly drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the state of
affairs of the Association as at October 31, 1993 and of the profit of the Association for

the year ended on that date;

(b) Have been drawn up in accordance with applicable accounting standards and
relevant Australian Accounting Standards.

Steve Betts ' Geoff McManus

Hon. Auditor Hon Auditor



LIFE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE'S

RECOMMENDATION

It is the Life Membership Committee's recommendation that :

"The name of Mr. Michael Quailey be placed before members at the Annual General Meeting for
consideration of Life Membership for the year 1993".

MICHAEL QUAILEY

JOINED ASSOCIATION: 1979

ACTIVE MEMBER: 1979 to 1993

POSITIONS HELD AND STQOD FOR

SECRETARY

ASSIST SECRETARY

VICE PRESIDENT

DELEGATE TO NSW REFEREES
DELEGATE TO JUNIOR LEAGUE
DEPUTY DELEGATE TO JUNIOR LEAGUE
PUBLIC OFFICER

CONTROLLER OF PAYMENTS

GEAR STEWARD

FINAL BALLOT FOR AUDITOR

FINAL BALLOT FOR TREASURER

FINAL BALLOT FOR VICE PRESIDENT
FINAL BALLOT FOR NSW REFEREES
FINAL BALLOT FOR ASSIST SECRETARY

COMMITTEE,

BOB PURCELL TROPHY

SOCIAL

SPONSORSHIP

CONSTITUTION AND STANDING ORDERS
1988 PAST AND PRESENT NIGHT
COACHING

MINI/MOD EXAMINER

INCORPORATION

1993 GOLF DAY

ELIGIBLE: 1988

1988-89-90-91
1986

1993

1984
1981-83-87-88-89-90-91
1982-86-92
1990-91-92-93
1992--93

1987

1982

1988-92
1984-85-86-88
1982-83
1984-87

1986-88
1982-83-87-88
1981-84-85-86-87
1983-84-85-86
1988
1989-91-92-93
1990-91-92-93
1990-91

1992--93



Life Membership Committee's Recommendation

Michael Quailey - Continued..........

APPOINTMENT BOARD

SATURDAY APPOINTMENT BOARD 1986-87-88

SUNDAY ADVISORY BOARD 1988

OTHER

BOB PURCELL TROPHY WINNER ; 1985-87

MEMBER OF GOLF TEAM 1986-87-88-89-90-91-92-93
ORGANISED G F DAY T/FOOTBALL TEAM 1987-88

ATTENDED DISTRICT REFS SEMINAR 1986

JUNIOR DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE (DISTRICT CLUB) 1988-89-90-91

REFEREEING ACHIEVEMENTS ET

NORTH SYDNEY V FRANCE U/19 TOUCH JUDGE 1983

JUNIOR REP FIXTURES TOUCH JUDGE 1984-85-86-87-88-89
APPOINTED TO JUNIOR LEAGUE FINAL SERIES 1979-93 WHICH INCLUDE:
U/15 GRAND FINAL REF 1986

U/17 GRAND FINAL REF 1987-88-89

U/16 GRAND FINAL REF 1990-91-92

A GRADE GRAND FINAL TOUCH JUDGE 1983-84-86-89-90-91
A/RES GRADE GRAND FINAL TOUCH JUDGE 1987-88

HARRY MCKINNON SHIELD FINAL REFEREE 1983

NTH SYD LEAGUES CLUB CUP FINAL TJ 1986



Life Membership Committee's Recommendation

MICHAEL QUAILEY - ATTENDANCE

YEAR MEETINGS HELD ATTENDED L/A APOL TOTAL
1979 10 4 4
1980 11 11 11
1981 10 9 i) 10
1982 1 9 2 11
1983 11 11 11
1984 18 12 12
1985 9 7 2 9
1986 11 11 11
1987 13 13 13
1988 11 11 11
1989 9 9 9
1990 12 _ 12 ig
1991 9 9 9
1992 v, 7 7
1993 8 8 8
OVERALL: MEETINGS HELD 1979 TO 1993 154

ATTENDED 143

L/A 2

APOLOGIES 3

TOTAL 148

PERCENT 96.10%

LAST 10 YEARS: MEETINGS HELD 1984 TO 1993 101
ATTENDED 99

L/A 2

APOLOGIES

TOTAL 101 PERCENT 100%



MEMBERSHIP & MEETINGS ATTENDED -1993

MEETINGS HELD: AGM 1
GENERAL 7
TOTAL 8
LIFE MEMBERS SENIOR ACTIVE
B.BARRY 8 G.BAILEY 2
T. BELLEW G. CEPAK 2
S.BETTS * 2 6A S. DELVECCIO 3
J.BOYLE + = 4L/A M. GUILBERT 6
A.E.BROWN P. HAWKINS 2
J.BYRNE 1 1A M. HAYNES
R.CAREY C.HAYES 7 1A
H. CARRICK 1A R.IEMMA 1
B.COWLEY 2 6L/A D. LOMBARDO 8
B.DAVOREN L. MENGEL 4
R. HAMMOND M. MURRAY 5
M. HOGAN J.NEAL * 8
C. JONES * 7 1L/A M. QUAILEY 8
W.LALOR 6 2LJA D. REDGATE 7 1A
G. MCMANUS 8 B.RYAN
B. MINNETT + 8 M. RYAN * 5 3L/A
S. MORRIS (JNR) N. ROBINSON 6
J. QUINN 8 S. SIMMONS 1
J. MONTGOMERY 1 D. SMITHERAM 7 1A
R. SMYTH 1 R. SMYTHE 2
E. TINSLEY B. TALBOT 3 1A
S. TRUELOVE 8
S TULINSKY 6
S. WATSON 8
P. VARTULI 1
HONORARY MEMBERS GRADE MEMBERS
T.LEFFLER 1
B. MIFSUD 1
J. ANDERSON 1A S. CLARK 7 1L/A
T.ARCHER 1 R.KIDDLE 8
Fr. T. BELL 1
J. CLARK JUNIOR MEMBERS
F.FRIGERIO 4 4
G. FIELD . BUDAI 4
S. GREIG 2 6L/A M. DRADY 1
A.MCKAY S. EDWARDS 6
S. MAMARI M. MILHAM 5
M. WALKOM J. MITCHELL 3
R. WHIDDON R.HANLEY
P. SUTERS A. BROWNLOW
I. SMITH 1 K. PAULS
A.HAWSE 1 J. PORTEOUS JNR 5
N. THURGOOD
DELEGATE
J.BRANNIGAN 7 1L/A

A= APOLOGY

L/A = LEAVE OF ABSENCE
+DENOTES ACTIVE MEMBER

* DENOTES THAT MEMBER IS GRADED




HONOUR ROLL

LIFE MEMBERSHIP

1935 S. MORRIS (SENIOR) * 1966 JOHN MONTGOMERY
1939 M.HOGAN 1967 BRIAN BARRY
J. TURNER * 1969 JOHN QUINN
1942 J. BURDEN* 1975 GEOFF MCMANUS
1945 RAY SMYTH 1977 JOHN PORTEOUS (SENIOR) *
1950 A.GALBRAITH * 1978 BRIAN MINNETT
A.LEANE * 1980 ERLE CARROLL *
1951 D.HALDEMAN * 1981 RON HAMMOND
1953 HERB CARRICK 1983 BRIAN DAVERON
1955 TOM BELLEW OAM 1985 STEVEN BETTS
1956 A.JONES * 1986 A.E.BROWN
1959 BERT COWLEY 1989 COLIN JONES
S. MORRIS (JUNIOR) 1990 JOHN BYRNE
1960 E.TINSLEY 1991 WILLIAM LALOR
1963 RON CAREY 1992 JOHN BOYLE

* Denotes Member is deceased.

BOB PURCELL TROPHY

1962 B.BURKE 1978 RON HAMMOND
1963 JOHN MONTGOMERY 1979 STEVE BETTS

1964 K.HUBBUCK 1980 ERLE CARROLL
1965 GEOFF McMANUS 1981 DENIS HABERMAN
1966 BRIAN BARRY 1982 COLIN JONES

1967 JOHN QUINN 1983 JOHN BOYLE

1968 BRIAN DAVERON 1984 ERLE CARROLL
1969 BRIAN MINNETT 1985 MICHAEL QUAILEY
1970 JOHN PORTEOUS 1986 JOHN BOYLE

1971 ERLE CARROLL 1987 MICHAEL QUAILEY
1972 JOHN QUINN 1988 JOHN MELVILLE
1973 RON ATKINSON 1989 STEVE CLARK

1974 ERLE CARROLL 1990 MARTIN RYAN

1975 FRANK PAYNE 1991 NOT PRESENTED
1976 A.E.BROWN 1992 JIM NEAL

1977 DENIS HABERMAN 1993 ROBERT KIDDLE

ERLE CARROLL MEMORIAL AWARD

1985 JIM NEAL 1990 PAT GUILBERT
1986 JIM NEAL 1991 PAT GUILBERT
1987 STEVE CLARK 1992 PAT GUILBERT
1988 STEVE CLARK 1993 MICHAEL GUILBERT

1989 JOHN BOYLE
JUNIOR REFEREE ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD
1990 DAVID LOMBARDO 1992 MICHAEL HAYNES &
STEVE MAMARI
1991 SKYE EDWARDS 1993 NATALIE THURGOOD




COACHING REPORT

Training commenced at Waitara Oval on Monday Nights late January in preparation for the
1993 season. At this stage of the year training consisted mostly of physical conditioning work
in order to have our Referees at a reasonable level of fitness in readiness for the commencement
of the competition.

Attendances early on were satisfactory with our "regulars" making up the majority of the
group. During the Season proper we numbered usually between 15-20 referees and this
remained steady during the year.

The Coaches met early in the year to set some guidelines for the coming season. One of the
recommendations was that an attendance record be kept for each training night with the records
shown in the Annual Report. The records for this year follow this report.

A number of variations were introduced to training this year. Whilst the innovations may not be
new to refereeing they were new to North Sydney. The innovations included the introduction of
drills and the wider use of Video as a coaching medium.

On a number of occasions during the year, video's were shown after the training sessions as
part of the coaching process. Like anything new there was some hesitation with the
introduction of the video sessions. The policy of the coaches was that any refereeing "bloopers”
would be first shown to the individual referee and permission was sought from that referee
before showing it to the rest of the group.

Almost without exception all referees allowed the tapes to be shown. The value of the video
was slowly recognised and this was very evident on our last training night when a most
constructive discussion was held.

Whilst it is easy to show mistakes, the coaches also ensured that many good points were also
viewed. Towards the end of the season it was felt that the value of the video was certainly
evident and accepted. We hope to expand its use next year in and attempt to ensure a wider
coverage of games.

Special thanks to Lester Boyle of the Berowra Club for his assistance in videoing games for us.
Lester allowed us to use tapes from the Berowra games after they had been viewed by the club
during the year and also videoed the Final Series exclusively for the use of the referees. Also
thanks to Jim Neal who spent countless hours watching tapes and putting them into package
ready for viewing.

Two incidents deserve special mention. Michael Haynes is still trying to solve the mystery of
the disappearing whistle and Bob Talbots magnificent effort to award a try whilst sitting on the
ground must be kept for prosperity.



The introduction of drills as part of the training night was seen as an attempt to have referees
practice and in some cases adjudicate on phases of play which occur during the game. the drills
followed our regular physical session and became an important part of the coaching process.
The drills included such things as adjudicating on forward passes, running up and back the 10m,
positional play and touch judge drills such as corner post decisions, touch-line plays and penalty
kicks. The idea of these drills is to simulate as best as possible actual playing conditions and
occurrences during games and to have referees ruling on these decisions on a repetition basis.

The aim is that when the occurance does happen in a game it will be "second nature" and we
will come up with the right call. Again it is planned to extend the drills next year.

During the season, special guests were invited to attend sessions and give talks on various
aspects of the game. Jack Harris was welcomed early in the year to offer his knowledge and
experience to our referees. Jack has visited North Sydney on a number of occasions and always
keeps us interested with his talks. Phil Cooley, and active member of the NSW Referees
Association and a member of the Committee attended a meeting and spoke on his career and
development from Junior Representatives through to First Grade Centres. His talk was very
informative and the insight he gave to future plans for refereeing on regards to expansion were
quite interesting.

John Quinn attended a training night towards the end of the season. This was just a "Pep Talk"
leading up to these important games. John spoke about many aspects of the game none more
important than the presentation of referees on and off the field. Special thanks to Jack, Phil and
John for their contribution and for giving up their time to assist.

This year proved to be an innovative year in regards to coaching and development of referees.
We hope to build on that next year in an attempt to build on the success we have had in grade
in recent years. It was no secret that the Senior Grade Grand Finals were refereed by our fittest
referees and it is hoped that all referees will continue to train during the off season in
preparation for 1994,

Robert Kiddle
Coaching
Co-Ordinator

Robert Kiddle receiving the Bob Purcell Trophy




ATTENDENCE AT TRAINING

NAME TRAININGS TRAINING WEEKS PERCENTAGE
ATTENDED :
R. KIDDLE 23 31 75
J. NEAL 20 31 65
J. BOYLE 11 31 36
M. QUAILEY 18 31 58
C. HAYES 29 31 94
C. JONES 2 31 7
G. BAILEY 13 31 42
M. GUILBERT 24 31 77
P.HAWKINS 1 31 3
S. HUNT 6 31 19
D.LOMBARDO 16 31 52
A. MCKAY 1 31 3
D. REDGATE 3 31 10
N. ROBINSON 10 31 32
D. SMITHERAM 24 31 77
R. SMYTHE 4 31 13
P. SUTERS 6 31 19
B. TALBOT 4 31 13
S. TRUELOVE 24 . 31 77
S. TULINSKY 12 31 39
S. WATSON 3 31 10
B. WILSON 17 31 55
M. DRADY 6 31 19
S. EDWARDS 25 31 81
A.HAWSE 2 31 6
M. HAYNES 4 31 13
S. MAMARI 7 31 5
M. MILHAM 26 31 84
K. PAULS 21 31 68
N. THURGOOD 10 31 T
J. MITCHELL 15 25 60
R. HANLEY 18 26 69
S.HANLEY 20 26 77
I. BUDAI 11 13 85
S. SIMMONS 16 17 94
P. VARTULI 9 3] 29
S.DELVECCHIO 8 9 89
A. BROWNLOW 4 9 44
M. MURRAY 1 13 8



CONGRATULATIONS TO

Steve Betts, Colin Jones, Robert Kiddle, Stephen Clark, Jim Neal & Martin Ryan on being
re-graded.

All grade members on their respective appointments.
Michael Guilbert on refereeing the A Grade Grand Final.
John Boyle on receiving his Life Membership.

Greg McCallum, Bill Harrigan, Graham Annersley on their respective Grade Grand Final
appointments.

Steven Betts and Robert Kiddle on their respective Grade Grand Final Appointments.
Jim Neal on his Metro Cup Grand Final Appointment.

Stephen Clark on his Presidents Cup Semi-Final Appointment

Natalie Thurgood on receiving the Junior Encouragement Award

Ryans, Smitherams, Smyths, Suters & Frigerios on their respective marriages.

Robert Kiddle on winning the Bob Purcell trophy.

APPRECIATION TO:

All our Junior Members for the hard work that they have done.

All our ladies: wives, mothers and girlfriends for preparing plates of food for our various social
functions and for your help and support during the year.

All Junior League Clubs who have looked after our members at various grounds throughout
the year. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.

All kindred Associations for their kind invitations to attend their various functions.

The Executive of NSW Referees Association and TNT for their help and support throughout
the year. Your financial assistance is greatly appreciated.



SOCIAL REPORT

It is with pleasure that I furnish the Social Report for the 1993 Season.

Due to economic restraints it was decided at the start of the year to limit the amount of Social
Functions. The functions which were chosen were one's that had been successful in the past and
were not a financial burden on the Association.

With this year nearly over socially, there many stories to report on. The Season kicked off with
Pre-Season training at Waitara Oval with a couple of BBQ's held after the training sessions,
these were very well attended.

The Second function to be held was the Annual Bowling Night, held at Hornsby Bowl. Some
40 members and family attended what was to be a highly successful and contested night
between many fine bowlers. The Kiddle's tried hard to keep their very good form from last year
but fell by the way-side early. In the Junior Competition a big tussle was finally ended with
Natalie Thurgood coming out on top, Well Done. In the Ladies Competition it seemed that it
was going to be the Thurgood Family's night with Natalie's mum, Annette winning. In the
Men's Competition out-going champ Jim Neal was not going to loose his crown without a
fight, but sadly he was beaten by a better bowler on the night, (by one Pin), by Scott Truelove

The Third Function of the year saw the Association Member's for the second year in succession
attend a Karoke Night. Again, as like last year, it was very well attended and a great night was
had by all. Whilst many members showed their prowess with the microphone, it appears the star
of the show was Bob (Roy Orbison) Talbot with his stirring and moving rendition of the great
hit, Crying, effects and all.

The next function held was the End of Season Grand Final BBQ which was again held at Bob
and Janelle Talbots home in Pennant Hills .Some 30 members and family attended, but
somebody up there must have it in for us, as like last year the weather was a bit dull. By all
reports though everybody who attended had an enjoyable time.

The Final function, the Annual Presentation and Ladies Night, was held on the 16th October at
the North Sydney Bowling Club. 108 members and guests were able to attend the night.

Although last years night was always going to be hard to beat, with the help of many people
who helped set-up the evening I felt it came a close 2nd.

[ would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the award winners on the night:-
Michael Guilbert on his A Grade Grand Final

Natalie Thurgood on winning the Junior Encouragement Award.
To my good friend Robert Kiddle for his 1st Bob Purcell Trophy win

And to John Boyle for his very deserved Life Membership.



At this stage I would like to thank the out-going Social Committee of Steve Tulinsky, Bob
Talbot, David Smitheram, David Lombardo and Narelle Robinson. There help throughout the
season was greatly appreciated.

Also I would urge members that they realise that the Social Secretary's job come Ladies Night
is a very hard one and replies to this function have to be given by the required date, to make
Catering and Seating a lot easier for the organiser.

Finally, to Mr President, Brian, who's help has always been very evident, To Robert, the

Treasurer, who never said no when I needed money and to Secretary, John Boyle, for his
assistance, and to all my fellow executive thanks for all the confidence shown in me.

I 'take this opportunity to wish all the Best for Xmas and see you in the New Year,

Social Secretary
Jim Neal



KAROKE NIGHT

BOB TALBOT
(ALIAS ROY ORBISON)

SCOTT TRUELOVE,
MICHAEL QUAILEY
CHRIS HAYES

(THE TUNKS PARK BOYS)




KAROKE NIGHT

SOME OF OUR JUNIORS ENJOYING THE NIGHT

MARK DRADY
ACCEPTING HIS
PRIZES FROM
THE NSW GOLF
DAY HELD AT
ASQUITH GOLF
COURSE.







FOR THOSE WHO LIKE A CHALLENGE

CONDITIONS APPLY:-

I you open this section, you must attempt to answer all questions.

Points will be allocated.







Name all the people in the photos.

Clue: All are referees (or to be referees).

All should be recognisable from various common points.






















PLEASE NOTE:-

If you have answered all and you have given clear
indication of why you have chosen these names -
only then will prizes be allocated.

No responsibility will be taken for comments made during
answer time.

Respective mothers have been warned of any
repercussions that may follow.



SOCIAL

WHO IS THIS REFEREE
(HINT ITS NOT ROY)

OUR PRESIDENT
WITH NATALIE
THURGOOD




SOCIAL
PRESENTATION NIGHT

JIM NEAL RECEIVING
HIS BOB PURCELL
MOMENTO FROM
JOHN GOCHER

MICHAEL GUILBERT
RECEIVING THE ERLE
CARROLL MEMORIAL
AWARD FROM
GRAHAM ANNERSLEY




SOCIAL
PRESENTATION NIGHT

JOHN BOYLE RECEIVINGHIS LIFE MEMBERSHIP
BLAZER FROM JOHN QUINN

NATALIE THURGOOD RECEIVING THE JUNIOR
ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD FROM GRAEME WEST



SOCIAL
PRESENTATION NIGHT

]

8- .

-

NEWLY WEDS DAVID SMITHERAM AND SUZIE McCALLUM
WITH DARREN REDGATE

ih\;a-.. "

STAN WATSON WITH FRIEND TRACEY



RESULTS OF BALLOTS - 1994

PATRON :

PRESIDENT :

HONORARY SECRETARY :

HONORARY TREASURER :

HONORARY ASSISTANT SECRETARY :

HONORARY SOCIAL SECRETARY :

VICE PRESIDENTS :

SENIOR :

INTERMEDIATE :

JUNIOR :

DELEGATES TO NSW REFEREES :

DELEGATES TO JUNIOR LEAGUE :

HONORARY AUDITORS (2)

LALOR,

NIVNVETT

AOYLE

WZAOLE

PEAL..

HEES  JOMES

HAHES

Ao

Sz am

ALqzLEY
AROER AN

M oy







Photo on the Back Cover is of some of our Life Members who
attended our Dinner Meeting. They are:

John Boyle, Colin Jones, Ron Carey, Bert Cowley,

John Montgomery, Brian Barry, Geoff McManus, John Byrne,
Brian Minnett, Bill Lalor, Herb Carrick, RaxSgg#e and

John Quinn. T







